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FORTY-
FOURTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES - “DEVELOPMENT WITH SOCIAL INCLUSION”

DIALOGUE AND LUNCHEON BETWEEN THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, 
THE SECRETARY GENERAL AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL 
WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES 

REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR BARBRO ELM,
SWEDISH MINISTRY FOR FOREIGN AFFAIRS
Asuncion, Paraguay - June 3, 2013
Mr. Secretary General,

Honourable Ministers and Heads of Delegations, 
Ladies and Gentlemen,
It is a great honour for me to speak before you here today. Sweden appreciates this opportunity for dialogue with OAS partners.
Our relations with the Americas go a long way back in history. They are profound and encompass people, trade and shared values. Sweden has for many years been active in development cooperation with many Latin American and Caribbean partners. We are also proud of our longstanding partnership with the OAS. Our financial contributions to the OAS of some 44 million USD have made a difference in areas such as human rights, democracy and conflict resolution.
Many Latin American countries have had a positive development during the last decades. Economic growth has overall been strong and democratic governance and the rule of law has overall been strengthened. Sweden seeks to promote a modern relation between the European Union and Latin America and the Caribbean. We build on our mutual interest to promote trade and investments between our continents.
The theme for this year's General Assembly meeting "Development with Social Inclusion" puts focus on one of the major challenges in Latin America and the Caribbean today. Notwithstanding the positive economic growth in the region, poverty and extreme division between rich and poor remain a fact. Economic growth is an intrinsic part in achieving the social reforms needed to combat this trend. But sound macroeconomic policies must go hand in hand with social programs aiming at poverty reduction. A broadened tax base, strengthened democratic, transparent and efficient public institutions are important measures in this regard. A more equitable distribution of wealth, as well as enhanced gender equality, are not only preconditions for sustainable democracy, but also beneficial for economic development.
The OAS Human Rights System has over the years developed into an ambitious endeavour to apply universal Human Rights standards on a regional and national level. The OAS Human Rights Commission and Court have played a historical role in strengthening democracy and rule of law, and continue today to uphold universal standards and protecting individual citizens. Sweden continues to see the OAS Human Rights system as an inspiring example to other regions in the world.
I would like to conclude by thanking Paraguay for its hospitality and the secretariat for the excellent meeting arrangements and for organizing this venue between members and observers.

Thank you.


